

Carolina Pine Quilters

Meeting at Trinity United Methodist Church 2724 Whiskey Road, Aiken

December 13, 2021 7 pm



Program News

December 13 - Holiday Gift Exchange and Ugly Sweaters. There will be no buffet but if you wish, you may bring a little something sweet or savory to share.

Please bring a wrapped sewing-related gift in the \$15 price range. Be sure to put your name on the gift so the recipient will know who to thank.

January Program – Yard Sale

Ok ladies let's get ready for a big yard sale for our January guild meeting.

As you are putting away your sewing supplies to prepare for the holidays pack up those items you will never use again.

If you are like me, you can't remember why you bought some of them or how they are used. Maybe someone else could use them.

What about patterns, books or material that no longer inspires you? Do you have UFOs someone else might like to finish?

Maybe you want to re-gift something you received for Christmas. Do you have more quilt kits than you can finish in your lifetime? The only requirement is that items must be sewing/quilting related. Have each item priced and be prepared to make change.

Buyer should bring cash. 10% of sales will be donated to the guild.

Chat with the President

Barb Saporito

Happy Holidays! With Thanksgiving just past, the holiday season is upon us! Down with the Fall decorations and up with Christmas lights!

Congratulations to all the winners of the Quilt show! Again, it was a great show with many attendees, according to the museum. At our Nov guild meeting, we showcased all the 1st Place Ribbon winners. Each winner spoke about the creation of their guilts.

Our 2022 Board members were elected at the Nov. guild meeting.

President - Barb Saporito
Vice President - Vacant
Secretary-Margot Salzman
Treasurer - Michele Deschenes
Editor for Newsletter - Karen Erickson
2022 Quilt Show Chair - Donna Holman

Our programs for the 2022 guild meetings are in the planning stage. Jan 2022 we will have the annual yard sale. Check our website for the list of programs to come.

Our new board members plus committee chairs will be updating some of our CPQ forms, brochures, and bylaws. We will meet sometime in January, date to be announced.

Enjoy the Holidays and remember the reason for the season.

Barb

2022 dues are due in January, but, if you choose to pay early, Adela will be accepting registrations at the December meeting between 6:30 and 7:00. The membership form is available online at https://www.carolinapinequilters.org/membership-form.html. You may be able to fill it out on your computer before printing it.

Board Members

President – Barb Saporito
Vice President – Vacant
Secretary – Margot Salzman
Treasurer – Yvonne Walker

Newsletter Editor – Karen Erickson **Webmaster** – Adela Dziekanowski

Committees

Community Outreach:Carolyn GibbonsComfort Quilts:Doris LeidheiserHospitality:Linda McCloskeyMembership:Adela Dziekanowski

Quilt Show: Vacant

Treasurer's Report

Yvonne Walker

Beginning Balance: \$3638.06 Disbursements: \$605.73 Deposits: \$599.00 Ending Balance \$3631.33

December Birthdays

12/01 Diane Miller

12/01 Margot Salzman

12/09 Yvonne Walker

12/12 Adela Dziekanowski

12/13 Casey Knapp

12/22 Patsy Summer

12/29 Jean Ridley



Community Outreach

Carolyn Gibbons

If you have any completed outreach projects, please bring them to the December meeting.

In January, I will ask for your suggestions for community outreach, so be thinking!!!

Early January Birthdays

01/10 Deanna Goodwin

Susan Congdon enjoyed a week- long visit with her sister, Regina Arlauckas from Churchville, NY. In between taking in both the Aiken and North Augusta quilt shows, lunching with friends and heading up to the Clemson area to visit family, Susan was able to guide Regina in the construction of a Basket Lattice quilt top. Regina put in the last stitches just ten minutes before heading to CPQ's November meeting! What a fun and productive week!!



Next Month's Meeting – January 10, 2022